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Historical Society suspends Parry Mansion tours, reduces staff 

and cancels events in wake of COVID-19 Virus pandemic 

As possibly the worst pandemic ever to strike the 

United States continued taking its toll on human lives 

and led to the shutdown of most the nationôs econo-

my, the New Hope Historical Society was compelled 

to take several measures to preserve the health and 

safety of its members and the community in general. 

On Saturday, March 21, Historical Society president, 

Frank Policare, announced to the Board of Directors 

that the 2020 Annual Garden Tour has been can-

celed. Being the most important fundraiser of the 

year, the cancellation of the popular event will lead 

to a serious financial hardship for the Society and is 

certain to affect the programming for the remainder 

of the year. Tours of the Parry Mansion have been 

suspended until further notice, and the April Speaker 

Series has been postponed to September at the earli-

est. Also, the Dee Rosenwald Memorial Coach Tour  

has been tentatively rescheduled to September 16. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The 

Parry Mansion has been closed until further notice. 

Our Building & Grounds Committee chair, Kevin 

Joy continues to monitor the condition of the Man-

sion and the Parry Barn, and to some extent, under 

the circumstances the grounds and landscapes. Cur-

rently heating temps are adjusted to maintain the 

Mansion in a generally unoccupied condition, and 

Kevin will be monitoring for any further adjustments 

that may be required as the season changes. 

Mr. Policare also announced that, due to the financial 

impact, the Historical Societyôs Executive Commit-

tee has decided to end the contract for the Executive 

Director services of our long-time employee, Debo-

rah Lang. ñ...This was a very difficult decisioné.We 

appreciate and thank Deborah for her knowledge and 

dedication to the Society,ò noted Policare. ñThe Ex-

ecutive Board is analyzing current contracts and ad-

ministrative processes and putting procedures in 

place to address the most pressing needs of the  Soci-

etyé.we are hoping for a resolution to the crisis as 

soon as possible.  

ñWe thank you for your understanding and patience 

and most importantly your support of the Societyôs 

mission,ò noted Mr. Policare. 

Nearly deserted West Mechanic & Main Streets in New Hope on 

Sunday afternoon, April 5, 2020        Photo by Heidi Echternacht 

Parry Mansion locked down on March 21, 2020  

Photo by Heidi Echternacht 
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A message from the President 

As all know, the world events and the COVID-19 virus a has hit most everyone especially 

hard. It has hit our friends, neighbors, families and the local businesses of the greater New 

Hope Solebury community.  Due to timelines and safety concerns we  have had to cancel 

our Garden Tour this year. We have held this event for 27 years and it has always been our 

number one fundraiser.  It allows us to do so many of the New Hope Historical Society 

initiatives:  We have provided 18 Scholarships, installed 11 Historical Land Markers, 

held over  45 lecture Series, Produced 3 historic books (including 1 childrenôs book), 10 

historic óDid you know ñ Videos  and  12 years of New Hope History Day Events. This is just some of what we 

have proudly accomplished.  We preserve and maintain our history and our historic buildingsðthe Parry Man-

sion and Parry Barn are two of New Hopeôs greatest treasures.  

This is the time we as citizens need to support our local businesses and non-profits to preserve the fabric of our 

community for future generations. 

Over the past few years since the tax cuts and jobs act of 2017 nonprofits have seen their annual contributions 

have dropped ( across the board )due to the expanded use the standardized deductions that eliminated the tax 

benefit to a charitable contribution, especially for the small givers. The new Cares act allows a $300.00 contribu-

tion to a 501c3 and take the deduction in 2020 without any limitation to the standard deduction. This can be a 

great opportunity for us!  As members, please think about making a portion of that $300.00 contribution to the 

New Hope historic society. You can visit Newhopehs.org, Use the drop down JOIN 

AND DONATE and choose the  annual giving drop down to support your community and the New 

Hope Historical Society or mail a check. Your help is much needed and we are truly grateful for your 

support.  As a Community we are dealing with COVID and only as a community will we continue to 

grow and preserve New Hopeôs great history. 

H i s t o r y i n  t he  Ma k i n g  

History in the Making is a publication of the New Hope Historical Society 

Roy Ziegler, Editor 

Associate Editors, Frank Policare and Mary Ellen Mason 

 Many thanks to our sponsors: 

 

Kevin Joy 

Mayor Larry Keller 

Penn Community Bank 

River House at Odetteôs 

Sharon Spadaccini. Realtor 

The Salt House 

Their generosity and support 

have made the publication of 

the New Hope Historical   

Societyôs newsletter possible. 

 

Please support our 

Sponsors! 

 

 

Frank Policare 
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2020 pandemic recalls the Yellow Fever epidemic of 1793 and 

the Parry Family relative who was on the front lines 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The tragedy of the 2020 pandemic brings to mind the 

horrible epidemics that have plagued our nation over 

the past three centuries. Recently, the New Hope 

Historical Societyôs vice president, Heidi Echter-

nacht noted that the Parry family  had endured nu-

merous outbreaks of epidemics and disease through 

their five generations living in New Hope. 

Just nine years after Benjamin Parry built his home 

in New Hope the Yellow Fever epidemic raged from 

1793 to 1799, and during his lifetime he faced the 

first wave of cholera. His family suffered through 

two additional waves of the disease between1832 

and 1866. Then, smallpox broke out between 1865 

and 1873. And just imagine how busy Dr. George 

Randolph Parry must have been during the Spanish 

Flu epidemic of 1918. He had established his office 

at the Parry Mansion around 1881. In 1957 when 

Margaret Parry Lang, who represented the last Parry 

generation to live in the mansion, the Asian flu hit, 

taking the lives of some 116,000 Americans. 

Oliver Parryôs wife, Rachel Randolph, was the sister 

of Dr. Jacob Randolph. Jacob married Sarah Emlen 

Physick, daughter of Philip Syng Physick who is 

known as the ñFather of American Surgeryò for his 

outstanding career and for all his remarkable work in 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

heading the Pennsylvania  Hospital, the first  hospi-

tal in America.  

Dr. Physick was one of the great heroes in the fight 

against the Yellow Fever disease when it broke out 

in Philadelphia in 1793. He was devoted to his pa-

tients, and he, himself, contracted Yellow Fever 

twice as he assisted numerous victims in the city. 

Jacob Randolph was a young physician when he 

married Sarah. Although he preferred practicing 

medicine and teaching at Pennsylvania Hospital, his 

father-in-law, Dr. Physick, was so impressed with 

Jacobôs skill as a surgeon that he convinced the 

young doctor to specialize in surgery. Dr. Physick 

was certainly correct in his assessment, because Dr. 

Randolph soon excelled in his work as a surgeon, 

performing early operations on cancer patients, pio-

neering new methods for the removal of gallstones 

and his work on treating aneurisms was the subject 

of articles written in medical journals in the mid-

19th century. 

After Dr. Physickôs death in 1837, Dr. Jacob Ran-

dolph succeeded him as chief surgeon and Pennsyl-

vania Hospital. He was also a popular professor of 

medicine at the hospital, admired by his students for  

his impressive knowledge and skill in imparting it. 

Philip Syng Physick, M.D., ñFather of American Surgeryò 

Penn  University Archives & Records Center 

Jacob Randolph, M.D. 

Historical Society of Pennsylvania 


